
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dover St Mary’s Church of England Primary School 
 

Learning for life with God as our guide 
 

Orcas Class Weekly Newsletter 
Friday, 15th January 2021  

Thought for the Week 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Message from Mrs Muller 

Welcome to another week of home learning.  It was 
wonderful to be able to chat to each of you, and some 
of the children, on Tuesday.  I will be phoning each 
Tuesday just for a quick catch-up on how you and your 
child are doing; so, if you have any questions we can 
discuss it then.  You are still most welcome to email 
any queries or concerns and, of course, keep sending 
pictures of the wonderful work that your children are 
doing.  I’ve had quite a few pictures of Viking boats and 
I am amazed at the creativity that went into them.  

Wishing you health, happiness, and sanity in the 
coming week. 

Regards 

Mrs Sandy Muller 

sandra.muller@stmarysprimary.net 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

A Message from Ms Comfort 
Home Learning, 
 

It has been good to hear about the home learning work which the teachers have been sent this week; I thank the children 
and parent/carers for their efforts with this.  We have worked to make contact with all families over the last two weeks to 
check who has internet connection at home and what devices the children have to work on. We have been able to apply for 
4G routers for some families with children in Key Stage 2 who have no internet connection; I will let you know if we are 
successful with this. We have also received a small number of laptops from the Department for Education which we are 
able to loan to families – most of these have now been allocated. Do please let us know if there is anything we can to do 
help you with enabling your child to complete the home learning set by the teachers. 
 

Our current approach to remote education is to keep the format we are using as straightforward and easy to use as possible 
for parent/carers and the children, to focus on the basics, to use recorded lessons produced externally which cover the 
content we want and to give feedback to the children. As with all aspects of our work this approach will be kept under 
review and is likely to be subject to development. 

  

Teachers have been telephoning families this week to check that all is well and will continue to make contact in this way 
over the coming weeks. 

Ms Helen Comfort – Executive Headteacher 

 
omfort Useful Weblinks 

 

Spelling and grammar games 
http://www.ictgames.com/mobilePage/l

cwc/index.html 
 

Brilliant budget-friendly activities 
https://www.theschoolrun.com/free-

home-learning-activities 
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As always, please don’t hesitate to make contact via email 
or telephone with any queries, comments or concerns 

you may have. 
Helen Comfort - Executive Headteacher 

office@stmarysprimary.net - 01304 206887 

Is your child born between  
1st September 2016 & 31st August 2017? 

 

Applications for Year R September 2021 primary school places close 
on 

Friday 15th January 2021 
 

To apply, please go to: 
 

kent.gov.uk/primaryadmissions  
 

Application forms are also available from local schools, by 
contacting KCC on 03000 412121 or by emailing 

 

If you would like any further information about St Mary’s, please 
contact us - 01304 206887 

Please spread the word to anyone you know. 

Coronavirus Symptoms 
 

Children or staff with any of the three symptoms of Covid:  
 

 a new continuous cough 

 a high temperature 

 a loss or change to your sense of taste or 
smell  

 

are to stay at home and isolate, as must the rest of their 

household.  They should get a Covid test.  
 

Children and staff must also stay at home and isolate if a 
member of their household has any of these symptoms 
until the outcome of a Covid test is known, and follow 
advice accordingly. 
 

If your child has attended school for childcare and tests 
positive for Covid you must immediately inform the school 
– by telephone on 01304 206887 during the school day. If 
you get a positive result at the weekend, during the evening 
or in a school holiday please email 
office@stmarysprimary.net 
 

To get a test go online to: 
 

nhs.uk/coronavirus 
 

OR 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

 

OR 
Telephone 111 

 

 

 
    

 

Follow this link to our website 
https://www.st-marys-dover.kent.sch.uk/ 

 

Coronavirus - Keeping School Informed 
 

Thank you to those parents who have continued to 

contact us to let us know if their child has symptoms of 

Covid and are awaiting a test and then advising the 

result of the test, either negative or positive. 
  

Please could all parents and carers continue to do so, 

even if the child is not attending school, as we are 

required to report information daily to the DfE on the 

number of suspected and confirmed cases (just the 

number, no names).   
  

Also could parents let us know each day, using the usual 

office@stmarysprimary.net email, if a pupil is ill and 

unable to do the set work just as you would if we were 

open as normal so we can make the teachers aware they 

will not receive any completed work that day from your 

child/ren. Thank you for your help with these important 

matters. 
 

The Week Ahead 

World Religion Day – Sunday 17th January 2021 

Have a look at this assembly link (done by a school in 

Wales).   

It explains why and how we celebrate World Religion Day. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b-s4MDncmd4 

Collective Worship 
 

This week we are exploring the four 
Gospels in the New Testament. 

 

We heard a story from each one about 
Jesus and the stories he told. 

 

The Story of Philip and Nathanael from 
the Gospel of John speaks of the 

qualities of friendship, and why we chose 
the friends we chose. 
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